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Members of our council: Gilbert Sutton, Stephanie Brown, Annette Burkhart, Lana Mitchell, Karen Drake, Georgia Gordon, Christine Baldwin, and Mark Thomas.
The council reviewed, discussed, and passed numerous items and topics related to transforming New Highland into an excellent school.    Accident reports were gathered and analyzed for patterns of reoccurrence.  A master schedule was reviewed and placed into motion helping establish better use of time including a school wide intervention block.  A writing policy was developed by a committee and submitted to site base in accordance with SB 1.  Unfortunately New Highland is not a Literacy First school providing the opportunity to form a committee that designed a literacy assessment for grades K through 2 and some of 3rd depending upon their knowledge and application ability.  The SBDM studied the assessment and with revision ideas readied the assessment to be used for the following school year.
Staffing allocations and use of space were decided upon by the council to maximize these resources.  The number of volunteer hours surpassed previous years.  After school tutoring was passed by the council with transportation costs provided by the school.  Other tutoring endorsed by site base included S.A.F.A.R.I., Saturday School Program, initiated and run in conjunction with our Family Resource Center.  The program taught parents how to learn and teach literacy with their children and grandchildren.  Fiscal resources of for technology, general funds, PTA, and Title I was discussed and decided where the best application would benefit the most students in learning.

Council members participated in the district’s Roundtable Discussions sharing how New Highland is assembling instructional building blocks to improve student learning.  The members joined in the district’s dinner held in honor of the council’s dedication and time to helping the school.

Throughout the year SBDM Council help shape the School Improvement Plan holding implementation and impact checks.  This allowed for the monitoring and adjustment of the plan and became a guide for approving and implementing the work mentioned earlier.  With the assistance of Kentucky Association of School Councils and a grant provided by HCS the council was able to update the school's polices and bylaws.  In addition all the school committees were in the process of being restructured and reorganized in preparation for use in the next school year.  The emergence of new committees are 1) Assessment, 2) Curriculum and Instruction, 3) Planning and PD, 4) Budget, and 5) School Culture and Resource.
Other resources the council approved came from section 7, SIG 1003a, and Carry Over funds.  The SB agreed to the building and implementation of two Intervention classrooms.  The design of these two rooms was designed after the successful model Dr. Dewey Hensley developed at J. B. Atkinson Elementary School in Jefferson County.  The purpose is simple, getting all children to read on or above grade level, the task much more difficult.  SIG money was approved for hiring a teacher and the other teacher came from our school teacher allocations.  Both teachers have been trained in the model through an on site visit and the leadership team visited for general observations of the classrooms in action as well as the entire successful school program.  The board approved our use of Carry Over funds and combined with our use of section 7 funds additional human resources were brought on board to assist with increasing how much our students learn.  These three funds will greatly assist our reduction of novice and apprentice scores resulting in more proficient and distinguished outcomes.
This has been an exciting and rewarding school year working with the council and we anticipate more direct work with the council in instruction through Professional Learning Centers developing stronger core instruction in conjunction with data analysis.  New Highland has built strong positive culture and now enters into the phase of building strong instructional culture.  
